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Ministry
of Justice





	October 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190905016
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am writing to make an open government request for all the information to which I am entitled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Please send me: 

 - A year-by-year break-down of how many inmates have re-offended within two weeks of being released from prison, since 2010.

- How many of those re-offenders had served sentences of 12 months or less immediately prior to their release (as in, their most recent prison term before the above-mentioned reoffence)?

I would like the above information to be provided to me electronically if possible.

If this request is too wide or unclear, I would be grateful if you could contact me as I understand that under the Act, you are required to advise and assist requesters. If any of this information is already in the public domain, please can you direct me to it, with page references and URLs if necessary.

If the release of any of this information is prohibited on the grounds of breach of confidence, I ask that you supply me with copies of the confidentiality agreement and remind you that information should not be treated as confidential if such an agreement has not been signed.

I understand that you are required to respond to my request within the 20 working days after you receive this letter. I would be grateful if you could confirm in writing that you have received this request.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the attached table, which shows the number of adult offenders who reoffended within 2 weeks of being released from custody (annual average).
This Government is overhauling the criminal justice system to further protect the public – recruiting 20,000 new police officers, investing £2.5 billion in prisons and reviewing sentencing to ensure violent and sexual offenders spend longer behind bars.
We are determined to make sure our prisons are safe and are places of reform. Through our Education and Employment Strategy, we want more prisoners to get qualifications while inside, and a job after release. Supporting offenders into meaningful employment is a vital part of the Government’s approach to tackle reoffending.

Evidence tells us that if an offender has a job on release, they are less likely to reoffend. We want to equip offenders with the self-discipline, skills and qualifications that reflect real work to help them make a success of life on release.
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